# City of Battle Ground Parks and Community Engagement Advisory Board Meeting October 12 @ 4pm

# **Battle Ground Community Center with Zoom Option**

The public meeting of the Parks and Community Engagement Advisory Board was called to order at 4:03pm by Jennifer Rosenberger

Present: Michelle Yenderrozos, Toni Wise, Jennifer Rosenburger, Paul Brugel, Chris Brown

Absent: David Briner (unexcused)

<u>Staff/Other</u>: Kim Cederholm, Recreation and Facilities Manager; Alisha Smith, Communications Manager/PIO; John Idsinga

#### Minutes

The board unanimously approved the minutes from the Sept 14, 2022 meeting.

### Joint Meeting with Council

Ms. Rosendburger agreed to gather highlights of work, successes, changes, improvements, expectations, and goals to share with the group at the next meeting in preparation of meeting with City Council in early 2023.

## Main Street Holiday Banner

Ms. Cederholm and Ms. Smith will be presenting the final product to council on October 17 and asking for their support to move forward with the purchase.

## **Recreation Update**

Pooch Parade/Dog Costume Event - Ms. Cederholm thanked Ms. Rosenburger for gathering all the prizes for the pooch parade winners. Ms. Rosenburger also agreed to be one of the judges during the event. Ms. Cederholm also asked the board to help fill the seats for this event. <a href="Holiday Bazaar">Holiday Bazaar</a> — It was suggested that Ms. Cederholm reach out to the Lady Bug Bazaar team about our bazaar. It was also suggested that sandwich board be placed on main street the day of the event to help draw shoppers to the east end of main street where the community center is located.

Other – Ms. Cederholm share the final brick certificate with the board. She also asked for volunteers to help decorate for Fright Night as well as attend the event and help run a booth. Ms. Cederholm also share that Summit View Church will be providing a trunk-or-treat element and CTRAN will be offering a haunted bus during Fright Night.

#### Community Wall Art

Ms. Smith present this idea to the board and there was some good energy and support of this potential program. Ms. Smith asked the board to help scout location and be thinking about

designs. The goal is for the PACE board to come with a proposal to the City Council at a future meeting.

# Other-

Mr. Brown brought forward some ideas to get some work done at the veteran's memorial at Kiwanis Park which included contacting the JROTC and horticulture student at BGHS.

## **Communications**

Ms. Rosenburger shared that there will be a ribbon cutting for the new natural area that used to be Cedars Golf Course on Wednesday, Oct 19 at 5pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:36pm.